Downtown Community Council Minutes August 3, 2006

- I. Call to order at 5:35 PM by the Chair, Deirdre Cronin. Welcome and introductions.
- II. It was moved, duly seconded and approved that the May 4, 2006 minutes be approved.
- III. No treasurers report
- IV. No appearances. It was noted that Kim MacBeath was leaving the council and the state. The members appreciated her long service with the council. It was moved, duly seconded and approved that: The Downtown Community Council shall spend up to \$75.00 to purchase a "thank you and going away" gift for Kim MacBeath.
- V. **Old Business:** Because of the completion of the McKinley Tower it was decided to remove it from the Old Business agenda as a regular item.

VI. Committee Reports:

Zoning: Paul Nagle report on some various projects including a condo at $5^{\rm th}$ and Barrow Street.

Liquor Licenses: Questions were raised as to whether the DCC should take a position on the Panhandle Bars liquor license. John Pattee was instructed to research the license for violations and report next month.

A member asked about the "Calypso" license being moved to the "Kodiak Café" John Pattee reported that this was true. Pattee stated that the owner was a holder of a liquor license for many years at two different locations and that she wished to begin "dinner" service at the Kodiak Café and that a full Beverage Dispensary license would be an enhancement to her operation.

Secretaries note: The owner of the Kodiak Café (Robin) did appear at the June DCC meeting and spoke of her plans.

VII. It was reported that the current Park Strip plan has been abandoned and that a new plan would be released by this Fall.

Adjournment at 5:49 PM

Next meeting is September 7, 2006 at 5:30 PM at The Anchorage Museum of History and Art.